
Planners Comments 
 
 
Thanks to everyone who took part in the event and I hope that everyone enjoyed it.  
 
The Halifax Bell Hall area is a planner’s dream with plenty of alleyways and snickets 
to make people think and, looking at the tracks, several people have been caught out 
or missed the optimum route. The most rewarding thing for a planner is to see a wide 
diversity of route choices and I wasn't disappointed. Many of the legs gave a 50/50 
option and there was a good split, particularly the last leg which was the same on all 
courses. Even I couldn't decide which was best. 
 

Unfortunately, some competitors crossed a black line on the map and I'm sorry to 
say that we will have to disqualify them. 
 
It has just been decided that, because of the poor weather this week, the Halifax 
event is going to be extended. The final date will be posted on the website when a 
decision is made to close it for the EPOC results 
 
Happy New Year 
 
Neil 


